



## Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

March was a great month and we saw the Lord do some amazing things. We were blessed to take part in our very first missions conference at Woodin Valley Baptist Church in Bothell, Washington. This was special to us not only because Woodin Valley is our Grandmother church, but also because this is the place where we learned what church was after getting saved. I was able to preach and present the ministry and we had a huge answer to prayer during this conference. God was moving in the heart of a faithful family at Woodin Valley to come and join with us in the work of starting a church in Bellevue and we were able to announce that during this conference. This is a very specific answer to prayer and we thank the Lord for those that are willing to step out in faith with us. It is exciting to know that Woodin Valley is behind us with offers of door knocking, attending services, and just general help as needed. Nothing is more encouraging to a church planter than to know that God's people are truly supporting you.

The next week we were at Bible Baptist Church in Everett, Washington. Once again, both the people and the pastor are committed to helping us in door knocking and service. The church raised a truly amazing offering for many of our initial needs and by faith took us on for support prior to finishing the conference. It was a moving missions conference and we were privileged to see God work in an amazing way as people grew in their faith promise giving to the Lord. We are humbled by the dedication and faithfulness displayed by their support and partnership.

We are excited to see momentum building with more churches partnering with us. Right now our information packets are being shipped from the printer, and in April we will be sending these out to churches asking they will join in our effort to reach Bellevue. Please pray with us that we are able to quickly secure meetings and gain the support needed to start this church and reach the people of Bellevue.

Thank you for your prayers, your encouragement and for those who have already sacrificed to help us to establish this work

In Christ,

Joel Creekmore